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The Board is committed to education and would like to keep a great relationship 
between the Board and the University President. 
 
Fall Support Staff Meeting 
Donna Evinger asked for volunteers to assist with the library tour during the 



Nominating Committee Members 
René Koressel 
Linda Lefler - Chair 
Bea Purcell 
Virginia Thomas 
 
Break-out into committees. 
 
Approval of Minutes
A motion to approve the June 30, 2006 Staff Council meeting minutes as 
amended was made by Yvonne Floyd and seconded by Deanna Engler. 
 
Old Business
Nothing to report. 
 
New Business
Nothing to report. 
 
Discussion/Announcements
The next Staff Council meeting will be held on August 18th.  We will receive a 
reminder e-mail with the time and location. 
 
The next Employee Relations Committee meeting will be on August 9th. 
 
Adjournment
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:15 p.m. was made by Yvonne Floyd and 
seconded by Virginia Thomas. 
 



 
 

Approved Minutes 
August 18, 2006 

 
Present:  Karen Anderson, Jeri Broshears, Gail Cummings, Deanna Engler, Chris 
Jines, René Koressel, Linda Lefler, Tony Morgan, Frank Nagy, David O’Grady, Sara 
Rhoades, Lisa Staples, Virginia Thomas, Angela Torres, Julie Weinzapfel 
 
Guest:  Donna Evinger 
 
Call to Order 
Chris Jines called the meeting to order at 1:40 PM.  She welcomed everyone and 
expressed that she would like everyone to feel that they can come and enjoy the 
meetings.  Chris plans to start and end the meetings on time.  If additional time is 
needed for certain issues, we can table the issue for the next meeting.   
 



 
Nominating 
There is nothing to report at this time. 
 
Old Business
Dave announced that the domestic partner information has been forwarded to 
Don Crankshaw to review on a University-wide scale.  Every public school in 
Indiana except USI recognizes domestic partners.  Donna suggested that the 
Economic Benefits Committee discuss this issue and determine where it would 
rank as a priority for the council.   
 
Rene brought up that the support staff has a different retirement plan than 
administrative personnel.  Dave said that this issue has been presented at the 
budget requests for the last two years.  We asked for a severance style package 
based on the number of years an employee has served.  We have not yet heard 
what has or has not been approved. 
 
Donna noted that Cindy Brinker would like to give us feedback on our budget 
requests.  Donna will follow-up with Cindy since she has not given the council 
any information yet.   
 
Our first proposal is always for pay raises and the second is for a 3% increase for 
the staff picnic.  We will decide on two or three additional proposals for the 
council to vote on for our final presentation.   
 
New Business
Linda Lefler read a note to the council thanking Lisa, Dave, Rene, Julie, and 
Angela for helping at the Staff Luncheon.   
 
Chris received a resignation letter from Lois.  Lois will be glad to help the council 
as she is able. 
 
We need a Staff Council photographer who will update our pictures on the out-
board.  Rene volunteered to take the photos with her digital camera.  Karen has a 
photo printer and volunteered to print the photos.   
 
Chris is to contact Rose Scruggs to have the Staff Council website updated so that 
it includes information for the Giving Tree and the Employee Bibl02 Tfor the Givi





 
 

Approved Minutes 
September 29, 2006 

 
Present:  Karen Anderson, Jeri Broshears, Christine Crews, Deanna Engler, Chris 



The committee will be making ornaments at their next meeting on October 17th 
at 1:30 PM in UC 206.  All are welcome to come and help make ornaments.  
Please remember to bring your scissors. 
 
The Tailgate party for the USI/UE game will be Saturday, November 4th



There was discussion about the Employee Ambassador Program.  This program 
was developed in order to introduce new support staff to the campus and other 
employees.  Debbie Clark oversees the program and has a list of volunteers.  HR 
offers a new employee orientation but does not conduct tours.  The custodial 
staff receives a tour by Karen or Bob Alves.  Chris is to meet with Debbie Clark as 
to the guidelines for the program and will share the results with Donna.  Please 
remember that volunteers for the program do not have to be on Staff Council. 
 



 
 

Approved Minutes 
October 31, 2006 

 
Present:  Karen Anderson, Jeri Broshears, Christine Crews, Deanna Engler, 
Yvonne Floyd, Chris Jines, Linda Lefler, Tony Morgan, Frank Nagy, David 
O’Grady, Bea Purcell, Sara Rhoades, Virginia Thomas, Angela Torres, Julie 
Weinzapfel 
 
Guest:  Donna Evinger 
 
Call to Order 
Chris Jines called the meeting to order at 1:35 PM.   
 
Approval of Minutes



Sara will wait until after the deadline to see if she needs to send an e-mail to the 
department heads asking for information on those that may be in need. 
 
The committee will get together on Tuesday, November 7 from 1:30-3:00 in UC 
214 to label and cut out more gift cards.   Bea is going to bring old gift cards for 
us to use for gifts for the international students staying on campus during the 
winter break.  All are welcome to come and help make ornaments.  Please 
remember to bring your ink pen and scissors. 
 



was then suggested that we put the trees up early and do a Thanksgiving tree for 
those items that are needed.  Sara is to e-mail the university community of our 
intent.  Chris will let Sara know the items we need so that we can develop tags. 
 
Discussion/Announcements
Deanna announced that the Safety Committee met at the beginning of October.  
She asked for feedback on the idea of reducing the number of crosswalks along 
the boulevard and installing a raised walk on those that remain.  The members of 
the Staff Council felt that this would not be a feasible idea. 
 
Frank asked for the guidelines on what employees need to do to become a 
Senior Maintenance Mechanic.  Donna is to check into the guidelines for the 
process. 
 
Julie asked about the enforcement of the non-smoking policy.  Donna said that 
the smoking committee needs to reconvene on the matter.  Jeri said that Dr. 
Parrent told Carmen Stoen that it is our duty, as employees of the university, to 
inform smokers of the policy and ask them to move away 30 feet from the 
building.   
 
Adjournment
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:45 PM was made by Virginia and seconded 
by Julie. 
 
 
 





be available on the Thursday and Friday before the game to pick up on a first-
come/first-serve basis.  Individuals will have to show tickets in order to get into 
the Varsity room.  Those attending will receive a free Pepsi product.  Rick Stein 
and Rick Herdes will donate some items for prizes.  We will give out door prizes at 
half-time for each game.  Individuals will have to be present to win.  One prize is a 
small autographed basketball.  Chris will write up a letter of appreciation to SGA, 
the Athletic Department, and the Varsity Club.  Yvonne is to contact Ray so that 
he will acknowledge Family Day at different times throughout the games.  We 
should put something in the University Notes on Friday 12/15/06, thanking SGA, 
the Athletic Department, and the Varsity Club.  Yvonne will need one to two 
people for each game for the prize signup table.  Please let Yvonne know if you 
can help.  Doors open at noon, so the shift would be 12-3:30 PM.   
 
Nominating 
There is nothing to report at this time. 
 
Old Business
Dave e-mailed Mike Harbison in Print Service and got information on the 
limitations required if we are to change the Staff Council logo.  Terri Alvey drew 
up some designs and Dave passed them around.  Dave is to send the 4 chosen 
logos to Donna to ask Sherrianne Standley to get pre-approval of the logos.  We 
will then send the logos out to all the staff for a vote on the favorite design.    
 
Chris handed out a preliminary application and qualifications for the Employee 
Recognitions Award and asked that we look over them.  Please let Chris, Angela, 
or Karen know if you see any corrections or changes that are needed.  It has 
been suggested that awards be given out two times a year, once at the fall 
meeting and once at the spring meeting.  Chris Briggs would commit for one 
year to giving a free lunch at the loft for the winner.  Please consider “who may 
be nominated” as we would not be able to easily determine if an employee has a 
good work record as currently stated in the qualifications. 
 
New Business
The Harlem Globetrotters will be in Evansville on Monday, January 1st at 2:00 PM.  
Tickets are $21 for the lower bowl and $15 for the upper bowl. 
 
Discussion/Announcements
Bea suggested planting tulips in our Adopt-A-Spot.  If we are going to plant them, 
it needs to be done sometime between now and January.  Chris suggested that 
Bea e-mail Don Fleming and ask if Physical Plant could take out the rocks and 
mesh for us. 
 
Adjournment
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:32 PM was made by René and seconded 
by Virginia. 



 
Approved Minutes 
January 30, 2007 

 
Present: Karen Anderson, Jeri Broshears, Christine Crews, Gail Cummings, 
Deanna Engler, Yvonne Floyd, Chris Jines, René Koressel, Linda Lefler, Frank 
Nagy, David O’Grady, Bea Purcell, Virginia Thomas, Angela Torres,  
 



The Economic Benefits Committee needs to jump in and start doing research for 
the budget requests for next year.  Someone will need to ask the College of 
Business, possibly Bill Henderson, to see if anyone can help with researching the 
numbers. 
 
Employee Relations 
Yvonne discussed the outcome of the Giving Tree.  Sara was in charge of it.  With 
the help of the USI community, Staff Council was able to assist 9 families with 30 
children and their parents.  Twelve international students were also assisted with 
gift baskets (laundry baskets with food and Schnuck’s gift cards).  The leftover 
items from the gift baskets were given to Archibald Food Closet.  Ten phone 
cards were given to Julie Bordelon in the International office to give to 
international students that will remain here on campus over winter break.  Dave 
was given a thank you note from one of the families who received gifts from the 
Giving Tree.  The person was really touched by the gifts and the kids had a great 
time. 
 
Family Time with the Eagles took place December 17th.  Yvonne e-mailed the USI 
faculty and staff on Monday December 11th and passed out tickets starting on 
Thursday December 16th.  There was an article in University Notes.  We had 200 
tickets, 178 tickets were distributed.  Virginia helped at the table for the door 
prizes.  For the women’s game, Rick Stein gave a T-shirt and Jon Mark Hall gave a 
Women’s Walk T-shirt for prizes.  The winners were Brooklyn Masterson and 
Kelsey McManus.  For the men’s game, Rick Herdes gave a Men’s Basketball T-
shirt and a small autographed basketball.  The winners were Jacob Slarkin and 
Jeff Syler. 
 
Yvonne recommends continuing to offer the tickets and, if possible, offer tickets 
for other sports. 
 
Student Appreciation Day is the week of Valentine’s Day each year.  This event 
should be advertised in University Notes, through e-mail, and on the 
announcements on the TVs around campus. 
 
The Employee Relations Committee is working on the staff picnic. 
 
Nominating 
The committee had a meeting January 24th, where Linda showed the members 
how nominations were done last year with e-mails.  They reviewed the 
nomination form to see if anything needed to be changed.  The committee will 
start nominations in February.  There are 10 spots on the council that will need to 
be filled. 
 
Old Business
Staff Council Logo 



 
 
Employee Recognition Award 
The council discussed issues with the Employee Recognition Award.  Dave 
suggested announcing the award winner at the staff picnic in the summer.  
Donna suggested limiting the time when nominations would be accepted.  
Donna and Chris are to get together to discuss further issues with the award.  If 
we announce the winner at a luncheon, Dave suggested that the top five 
nominees are invited to the Service Award Luncheon and then we recognize the 
winner.   
 
New Business
Budget Hearing Committee  
Chris, Donna, Dave, and Angela will get together to review the budget 
presentation.  Chris will present the budget on Friday 2/16 at 9 AM in UC 201-
202. 
 
Deanna attended the Safety Committee Meeting, and they talked about different 
issues regarding the speed bumps.  Security moved the team bus parking to the 
tennis court area.  They are not supposed to block the road.  We are to report the 
traffic to security if the buses are blocking the road. 
 
Dave brought up the fact that people are smoking right in front of the library.  He 
asked if we could put an urn where the two sidewalks meet and put a sign up 
that says “No Smoking Beyond This Point.”  Donna will propose the sign to the 
Physical Plant.  Dave should discuss with Don Fleming the possibility of placing 
the urn where the two sidewalks meet.  It would be nice if Scheduling advised 
people of our smoking policy when they reserve a room.  It was suggested that 
the smoking policy be announced at every opportunity, including faculty and 
staff meetings, and student orientations. 
 
The question was raised for why we do not have police at this campus.  The 
security officers do not have the authority to enforce anything.  Discussion 
followed with mention of the costs that would be involved to hire police officers. 
 
Yvonne brought up the fact that there is a lot of trash along the side of Schutte 
Road, and it looks bad.  She suggested that the student groups could take it on as 
a project to keep the roadway clean.  This could be used to show their pride for 
USI.  Jeri will check with Carmen Stoen and Student Development about the idea. 
 
Discussion/Announcements
Ideas for July Retreat  
Chris asked everyone to think about who we want to have come and talk at the 
July retreat.  Some ideas included inviting someone to talk about the Quad, or 
what is to be done with the Old Library.  Chris would like to have something 
different and fun at the meeting.   
 



The next meeting will be Tuesday, February 27, 1:30 PM in UC 214. 
 
Adjournment
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:28pm was made by Karen and seconded 
by Dave. 



 
Approved Minutes 
February 27, 2007 

 
Present: Jeri Broshears, Christine Crews, Gail Cummings, Yvonne Floyd, Chris 
Jines, Linda Lefler, Tony Morgan, Frank Nagy, David O’Grady, Virginia Thomas, 
Angela Torres, Julie Weinzapfel 
 
Guest: Donna Evinger 
 
Call to Order 
Chris Jines called the meeting to order at 1:36pm.   
 
Approval of Minutes 
Dave approved and Virginia seconded the minutes of January 30, 2007 as 
amended.  
 
Committee Reports 
 
Economic Benefits 
Dave discussed the comments and critiques that Pres. Hoops offered during the 
budget presentations.  The Economic Benefits committee should start now on 
researching information for next year’s budget presentation.  Dave provided the 
council with a list of peer institutions that we should use to gather data.  Those 
comparative institutions are Ball State, Indiana State University, Indiana 
University-Kokomo, Indiana University/Purdue University-Ft. Wayne, Purdue 
University-Calumet. 
 
Employee Relations 
Yvonne announced that the Student Appreciation e-mail went out and the ons



Old Business
Adopt-a-Spot
Don Fleming had the rocks removed and mulch put in our adopt-a-spot.  Chris 
and Bea are planning to get flowers togeth



Donna spoke to Steve Helfrich about the smoking in front of the Rice Library.  The 
urn will be moved as requested.  As for the sign, Steve will try to think of a 
different option so that we do not detract from the beauty of the University 
grounds.  Jeri mentioned that someone should check with Linda Cleek in 
Extended Services regarding telling the BOP classes about the smoking policy.  
Maybe the person on duty in the UC could ask the person in charge of the class 
to tell the group about the smoking policy on campus. 
 
New Business
Dave brought up the idea of the Committee Chairs developing guidelines about 
what they do and when for their position as Committee Chair for Staff Council.  If 
the Chairs can put together a list of responsibilities and time-lines for projects and 
research, then we can put together packets to distribute to each member at the 
July retreat.  Dave will put something together for the Economic Benefits 
Committee, Yvonne will work with Sarah on the Employee Relations Committee, 
and Linda will work on the information for the Nominating Committee.  It would 
be a good idea to put information in the document on how to do things like 
scheduling rooms for meetings, including the Banner code that should be used. 
 
Jeri asked about getting t-shirts for the council members to wear at the Staff 
Picnic.  Unfortunately Staff Council does not have a budget to draw from.  Dave 
suggested that someone contact Mike Goelzhauser in the bookstore to see what 
kind of pricing we could get to have t-shirts made.  Dave also suggested that we 
could make buttons.  Chris asked Dave to check on the cost of the materials for 
the buttons. 
 
Chris mentioned that there is interest in the results from the Higher Learning 
Commission site visit.  The results are not in, but once they are, Dr. Bennett will 
have them posted on the web. 
 
We need to choose a date and location for the July retreat.  It will be the last 
Tuesday in July.  Angela is to check on the availability of the auditorium in Rice 
Library from 9 AM – 4 PM.  Chris suggested we ask Mark Rozewski to report on 
the quad, the new College of Business, and maybe the Fitness Center.  We could 
also ask Debbie to talk about Staff Council in general; Lois Stevens, Karen 
Anderson, or Chris Jines could talk about the Employee Relations Committee, and 
maybe Don Broshears could talk about the Economic Benefits Committee.  It was 
suggested that Joe Palladino be invited as a motivational speaker.  The tentative 
schedule for the retreat would be for Dr. Palladino to start the day with a 
motivational talk/ice breaker, followed by Mark Rozewski, then Debbie, then 
voting for officers, then lunch, and then we split into committees.  This tentative 
schedule will be adjusted as we confirm the speakers.  The suggested budget for 
the lunch is around $5-$6 per person.  We need to make sure that we offer lunch 
to the previous Staff Council Chair and the guest speakers.   
 
 
 



Discussion/Announcements
Dave thought that sending out reminders on both the Friday and the Monday 
before the council meeting was helpful and allowed those members who do not 
have constant computer access time to see the reminder. 
 
The next meeting will be Tuesday, March 27, 1:30 PM in LA 3001. 
 
Adjournment
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:27pm was made by Yvonne and seconded 
by Dave. 



 
Approved Minutes 

March 27, 2007 
 

Present: Christine Crews, Gail Cummings, Deanna Engler, Yvonne Floyd, Chris Jines, 
Linda Lefler, Tony Morgan, Frank Nagy, David O’Grady, Bea Purcell, Sara Rhoades, 
Angela Torres, Julie Weinzapfel 



Sara has checked on pricing for food, BBQ from Shylers is about $4.50 per person and 
$3.38 per person from Buehlers (based on 700 people).  We could get chicken from 
Buehlers at $2.90 per person.  The majority of the council voted for chicken.  Yvonne 



committee, and Sara will present information and time-lines for the Employee Relations 
committee.  Chris will plan the agenda and define a time-line.  Linda suggested 
presenting information about each committee before we break for lunch.  
 
Staff Council Logo



 
Approved Minutes 

April 24, 2007 
 

Present: Christine Crews, Gail Cummings, Deanna Engler, Yvonne Floyd, Chris Jines, 
Linda Lefler, Tony Morgan, Frank Nagy, Bea Purcell, Sara Rhoades, Angela Torres, Julie 
Weinzapfel 
 
Guest: Donna Evinger and Annie Krug 
 
Call to Order 
Chris Jines called the meeting to order at 1:35 pm.   
 
Presentation by Annie Krug on Staff Council Logo 
Annie gave a presentation to the staff about the branding of USI.  Annie plans to bring 
in an outside firm in order to determine how best to go about branding USI.  Chris 
explained that we wanted a new logo in hopes that it would generate excitement 
among the staff about Staff Council.  We would use the logo on our website and for 
promoting events sponsored by Staff Council.  Annie would be able to give us 
guidelines on when to use the USI logo versus using the Staff Council logo.  She asked 
that we not have the entire staff vote on a logo because there is a possibility for a lack of 
buy-in by those voting for a non-winning logo.  Annie would be happy to do a logo 
unveiling for us.  She let us know that the university is moving away from using logos 
with full circles.  We would need to have a color option and a corresponding 
black/white option.  Once we decide on a color, that specific logo will be the design we 
are limited to using.  We will need to decide when and where we plan to use the logo.  
Some current ideas included using the logo for the recognition award, the website, 
letterhead, in-kind letters, and the picnic.  It was suggested that we have Annie present 
the logo to Staff Council at the summer retreat and then unveil it to the staff at the fall 
staff meeting.   
 
Approval of Minutes 
Christine approved and Sara seconded the minutes of March 27, 2007 as amended. 
 
 
Committee Reports 
Economic Benefits 
Deanna stated that the committee discussed security versus a police force.  IU, PU, and 
Ball State have an actual police force.  It is up to Pres. Hoops to decide which he wishes 
to have on campus.  The information has already been presented to him.   
 





The next meeting will be Tuesday, May 29, 1:30 PM in UC 206. 
 
 
Adjournment
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:45 PM was made by Yvonne and seconded by 
Tony.  



 
Approved Minutes 

May 29, 2007 
 

Present: Christine Crews, Gail Cummings, Yv



    Carol Schmitt   Computer Center 
    Cheryl Griswold  Liberal Arts 
    Mallika Gopinath  Computer Center 
    Carolyn Campbell  Registrar’s Office 
 
Door Prize – Geraniums 
    Mandi Fulton   Athletics 
    Sarah Longnecker  Athletics 
    Laura McDaniel  Admissions 
    Kim Reddington  Athletics 
    Amy Smith   Foundation 
    Mary Ann Wehmer  Nursing 
    Greg Murphy   Business 
    Markay   Extended Services 
    Peggy Harrel   Graduate Studies 
    Jeff Thomas   Teacher Education 
    Beth Thompson  Nursing 
 
Eagles Auction 
Keramos Vase  Arlene Fortune  Liberal Arts 
Petunia Flat   Emily Holt   Nursing 



Old Business 
Logo 
Staff Council voted on a logo.  Terri Alvey would like to be named as the designer for 
the logo, but she is not seeking any payment for the design. 
 
Recognition Award 
An e-mail has gone out and information has been placed in the University notes about 
the award.  The information and form are now on the Staff Council website. 
 
Adopt-A-Spot 
Bea passed around a watering schedule.  She feels that we could use a different 
sprinkler head.  It was suggested that Don Fleming be contacted about getting a new 
sprinkler head. 
 
Retreat Lunch 
Angela suggested using Sodexho for the Staff Council retreat lunch.  She feels that it 
would be easier to get the food and pay for it.  Yvonne moved to approve that we use 
Sodexho, and Christine seconded the decision.  All approved the use of Sodexho for the 
lunch. 
 
New Business 
Budget 
The Staff Council budget is currently housed in HR.  It was suggested that we discuss at 
the retreat the possibility of setting up our own budget. 
 
Logo Unveiling 
We would like for Annie Krug to present our new logo at the fall meeting either before 
or after the Staff Council Chair presents the members.  Dave suggested having buttons 
made up with Staff Council and the new logo printed on them.  These buttons could 
then be handed down year after year.  The buttons should have the magnetic backings.  
It was suggested that we could hand out to the staff mouse-pads with the new logo.   
 
Bulletin Boards 
Yvonne asked if it would be possible to set up a bulletin board specifically for Staff 
Council’s use.  We could then post minutes and award winners on it.  Sara suggested 
putting up bulletin boards in the break rooms across campus.   
 
Discussion/Announcements 
The next meeting will be Tuesday, June 26, 1:30 PM in UC 206. 
 
Adjournment 
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:35 PM was made by Lisa and seconded by Gail.  



 
Approved Minutes 

June 26, 2007 
 

Present: Jeri Broshears, Christine Crews, Deanna Engler, Yvonne Floyd, Chris Jines, René 
Koressel, Linda Lefler, Dave O’Grady, Bea Purcell, Lisa Staples, Angela Torres 
 
New Members:  Becky Ball, Brian Brown, Carol Evans, Samoa Hempfling, Kristin Lewis, 
Terry Martin, Pam Moore, Tammy Oliver 
 
Guest:  Donna Evinger 
 
Call to Order 
Chris Jines called the meeting to order at 1:35 pm.   
 
Approval of Minutes 
Dave approved and Lisa seconded the minutes of May 29, 2007, as amended. 
 
Committee Reports 
Economic Benefits 
Dave reported that the committee is looking at the call back time policy for clarification.   
Donna is to get back with us on what she finds for USI’s actual policy and how it is 
interpreted by different managers around campus.   
 
Employee Relations 
Yvonne reported that the committee did not meet this past month.  The last big event 
was the employee picnic.  René mentioned that we might want to check with car 
dealerships to see if one might loan us tents for next year.  Linda reported that we did 
not receive a chargeback for the work performed by Physical Plant this year.  We will 
need to remember to contact Miles Mann next year to ask about donating the work.  
We save about $600 if the work is donated. 
 
Nominating 
Linda reported that everyone nominated agreed to serve on Staff Council for the two-
year term.  She will not be returning next year, so she has put together a notebook with 
instructions that she will pass on.   
 
Old Business 
Logo 
The logo is finished and on disk.  We would like to present it to the staff at the fall 
meeting.  Annie Krug had said that she would be happy to present the logo.  We will 



need to decide at the retreat how we will want to present it.  A suggestion was made to 
put the logo on mousepads and distribute them to the staff.  Terry recommended that 
we not only put the logo but also the Staff Council website on whatever we hand out.  
We had also discussed using the logo to get buttons made for Staff Council members.  
The buttons would be passed down each year.  Dave is to contact Printing Services to 
see if they are capable of printing up mousepads, and if so, how much it would cost.  
There are approximately 340 support staff members.  Terry suggested getting additional 
mousepads printed so that we will have them to hand out to new hires.  If Printing 
Services does not print mousepads, we should check with Annie as to where we can get 
the best deal. 
 
Recognition Award 
Friday is the deadline for nomination forms to be turned in for the Support Staff 
Employee Recognition Award.  We have received eight nominations so far.  Dave asked 
about the time period that the award covers.  It covers the previous year’s work, so for 
this year, the nominations will be for work performed from July 2006 – June 2007.  We 
will present the award at the fall luncheon that is scheduled for August 14th.  Linda 
commented that we will need to let CJ Regin and Linda know the names of the 
nominees so that we can have a special table and nametags made up for them.  We 
also want to make sure that reservations for the meals are not duplicated.  Yvonne 
suggested that we not have special tables.  She suggested we have the nominees stand 
up to be recognized.   
 
We still need to get a trophy.  Yvonne deals with Sue Ann at Tri-State Trophies when 
ordering for the Athletics Department.  Chris will send out an e-mail to see who would 
be available to go get a trophy.  She will aim at going sometime next week. 
 
Adopt-A-Spot 
Bea moved the hose to a closer spot.  She now has a key.  Let her know if you want to 
help with watering the spot. 
 



suggested that HR send a note to all the members’ supervisors stating the times and 
dates of the meetings to help encourage support of the members’ attendance. 
 
Chris passed out the annual report and a list of the Staff Council members serving on 
the 07-08 term.  The report will be voted on for approval at the retreat. 
 
Binders were handed out to new members. 
 
Discussion/Announcements 
Chris has four tickets to give away to a Staff Council member for the Otters game this 
Thursday. 
 
The tentative agenda for the retreat is to start with an ice breaker by Dr. Joe Palladino.  
Mark Rozewski will talk to us about the USI master plan.  Cindy Brinker will give us 
updates on the budget requests.  Debbie Clark will discuss the duties of the Staff Council 
Chair.  Dave will talk about the Economic Benefits Committee, Linda the Nominating 
Committee, and Sara the Employee Relations Committee.  Chris will discuss the process 
of the Staff Recognition Award.  In the afternoon we will vote for officers and approval 
of the annual report.   
 
Donna handed out to the out-going Staff Council members certificates signed by 
President Hoops and Mark Rozewski.   The following members received certificates: 
Deanna Engler (2005-2007), Yvonne Floyd (2003-2007), Chris Jines (2003-2007), Linda 
Lefler (2005-2007), Bea Purcell (2005-2007), Dave O’Grady (2005-2007), Karen 
Anderson (2005-2007), Gail Cummings (2005-2007), and Sara Rhoades (2005-2007). 
 
The next meeting will be the annual retreat on Tuesday, July 31.  The retreat will run 
from 9 AM – 4 PM in RL 0017. 
 
Adjournment 
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:21 PM was made by Yvonne and seconded by 
Deanna. 


	072606Approved.pdf
	081806Approved.pdf
	092906Approved.pdf
	103106Approved.pdf
	112806Approved.pdf
	013007Approved.pdf
	022707Approved.pdf
	032707Approved.pdf
	042407Approved.pdf
	052907Approved.pdf
	062607Approved.pdf

